
MINUTES OF THE 

CRANBURY TOWNSHIP 

MUNICIPAL ALLIANCE COMMITTEE ON 

DRUG ABUSE AND ALCOHOLISM 

March 20, 2018 

TIME AND PLACE OF MEETING 

The scheduled meeting of the Cranbury Township Municipal Alliance Committee was held on March 20, 2018, in the library 

meeting room, 23 North Main Street, in Cranbury Township at 3:30 PM. 

 

CALL TO ORDER 

 Kevin Lowery, Chairperson, called the session to order at 3:45PM and Susan Engelbert acted as Secretary of the meeting. 

 

STATEMENT OF ADEQUATE NOTICE 

Pursuant to the Sunshine Law, adequate notice in accordance with the Open Public Meetings Act (N.J. S. A. 10:4-6) was 

provided on Dec 4th, 2017, of this meeting’s date, time and place, and the agenda was posted on the Township bulletin board, mailed to 

those requesting persona notice, and filed with the Municipal Clerk.  

 

MEMBERS IN ATTENDANCE 

 Kevin Lowery,  Wayne Jordan, Kristine Donovan, Joann Charwin, Hannah Lovaglio, Phyllis Smith 

 

NON MEMBERS IN ATTENDANCE 

None 

 

STUDENT REPRESENTATIVES IN ATTENDANCE 

None 

 

MINUTES 

Minutes had been distributed in advance by email but members hadn’t reviewed. Given bad weather, the meeting moved quickly and 

minutes were not approved.  

 

STUDENT REPRESENTATIVE REPORT 

None 

 

POLICE REPORT 

A police report was not given. 

BUDGET 

Township budget not yet approved, but this year’s expenditures so far were presented to members. 



OLD BUSINESS 

                 January Jamfest. Susan Engelbert reported that Jamfest was successful.  New TVs worked out.  

                 Chat Groups. Kristine gave a report on ongoing in-house chat groups.  

                  

 

  

NEW BUSINESS 

 TAG group presentations was successful although lightly attended by parents. 

                   Paid speaker. Kevin made a motion, Phyllis seconded the motion, and the board voted unanimously to allocate funds toward 

                 speaker Robert Hackinson of approx. 2,500. Assemblies may take place in the fall. 

                  Corner House. Kevin made motion, Phyllis seconded and the board voted unanimously to allocate $500 toward assisting Corner          

                 House with brochure production. Susan E will contact Cranbury PTO about April 30th vaping presentation.  

                 DFF t-shirt contest. Contest is underway and will be judged after spring break.  

 

ONGOING BUSINESS 

                 New Members. Phyllis will be moving over the summer and has reached out to several potential new members. 

                 Drug Free Fair 2018.  Kevin will have a smaller layout and would like to have two inflatables this year. 

 

 

PUBLIC COMMENT 

 None.  

 

ADJOURNMENT OF THE MEETING 

 There being no further business, the meeting was thereupon adjourned at 4:05PM. 

 

CERTIFICATE OF SECRETARY 

I, the undersigned, do hereby certify, that I am the duly appointed Secretary of the Cranbury Township Municipal Alliance Committee on 

Drug Abuse and Alcoholism and that this document, consisting of two pages, constitutes a true and correct copy of the minutes of the 

meeting held on March 20, 2018 

 

        ________________________________ 

        Susan Engelbert, Secretary 

            Approved minutes 

            May 20, 2018 

  

 

 


